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Ready EPA Finalizes and Revises Its Lead 
Renovation, Repair and Painting Program Rule 

By Marc A. Erpenbeck and Chris P. Colyer 

The Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA) Lead 
Renovation, Repair and Painting Rule (RRP Rule), 
effective October 4, 2011, may impact contractors of 
residential housing, schools and some commercial 
buildings. 

The RRP Rule establishes requirements for the 
renovation of homes and buildings that may contain 
lead-based paint. Its purpose is to both inform 
residents of housing and “child-occupied facilities” of 
lead-based paint hazards and to ensure that the 
individual(s) renovating these properties have the 
proper training, certification and work practices to 
minimize these hazards. 
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The RRP Rule does not apply to buildings built in or 
after 1978. Instead, the RRP Rule only applies to pre-
1978 construction in residences and so-called “child-
occupied facilities.” The rationale underlying this limited 
applicability is that the use of lead paint was eliminated 
in 1978 and that children are the most susceptible to 
lead’s adverse effects. EPA defines a “child-occupied 
facility” as a building (or portion of a building) 
constructed prior to 1978 that is visited by a child less 
than six years of age, at least twice a week, for an 
average of three hours per visit, for at least 60 hours 
per year. Given these parameters, many buildings are 
excluded from the RRP Rule. However, individual(s) and 
contractors engaging in home remodels, as well as 
landlords, schools, hospitals and child care providers 
should be alert to its applicability. 

The final RRP Rule institutes a variety of changes from 
the interim rule, including:  

• Revisions to containment requirements for exterior 
renovations;  

• Changes to cleaning verification requirements;  
• Amendments to paint chip collection and testing 

requirements;  
• Revisions to requirements imposed upon states and 

Indian tribes that have received permission to 
administer and enforce the RRP Rule in lieu of EPA; 
and  

• Clarification of High Efficiency Particulate Air (HEPA) 
vacuum requirements and on-the-job training 
requirements.  

The final RRP Rule is not as drastic as originally 
proposed. Initially, EPA proposed to require a renovator 
to conduct dust-wipe testing as part of the renovation 
process. However, after feedback from stakeholders, 
EPA chose to eliminate this proposed requirement given 
the undue burden it would place on the renovating 
parties. 

Owners, contractors and building professionals should 
note that other federal, state and local laws and 
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regulations may also apply. For example, Colorado has 
implemented its own lead-paint rules that establish 
certification and abatement requirements.  

Prior to any renovation, owners, contractors and 
building professionals should determine whether the 
RRP Rule is applicable to their particular project. If 
applicable, these parties should ensure that the 
appropriate controls and processes are in place to 
comply with the final RRP Rule. A knowledgeable 
construction attorney can assist owners, contractors 
and building professionals if they have questions or 
need guidance on compliance with the final RRP Rule. 
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